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C.E.G. Construction is in the final stages of their build-out of a $15 million; 53,000 
square foot building that will house the new headquarters of Lucky Brand Jeans, 
subsidiary of Liz Claiborne Inc. Lucky Brand Jeans is relocating their headquarters to the 
City of Los Angeles and with it bringing over 250 new good paying jobs in sales, 
marketing, design and production to name a few. Having Lucky Brand Jeans in the City 
of Los Angeles will transform this community and make it a catalytic development for 
bringing more creative jobs to the area. 

The City of Los Angeles has a one year moratorium prohibiting the trenching of streets 
that have been resurfaced within the previous year. Since the resurfacing work was done 
less than one year ago, the applicant would normally be required to resurface the entire 
block, as required by Section 62.06.D of the Los Angeles Municipal Code. C.E.G. 
Construction, the Department of Water and Power (DWP) and AT&T need to obtain 
pe1mits from the Bureau of Engineering (BOE) in order to install the necessary utilities 
for the building to be completed and ready to be occupied. Moreover, BOE has already 
approved the B-Permits for the installation of the frontage improvements (Permit BR # 
003166 & Index# P- 37480). 

Any further delays to installing these utility lines will result in significant economic loss 
and undue hardship to Lucky Brand Jeans. 

Council action is necessary in order for the one-year moratorium to be waived. A Street 
Damage Restoration Fee does not apply for street cuts within one year of resurfacing. 

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Bureau of Engineering (BOE) be authorized to issue 
pennits to allow street trenching in conjunction with the installation of telephone, fire 
hydrant, fire service, street lighting, domestic water service and any other public 
improvements required qp~ Fe Street, between Palmetto Street and 4'11 Street without 
the requirement of resurfaciti'tthe entire block from curb to curb as would otherwise be 
required under Section 62.06.D of the Los Angeles Municipal Code. 

I FURTHER MOVE that the applicant be required to repair and resurface the cut area in 
accordance with BOE requirements. 
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